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Summer 1 precept: 

“Do the best you can until you know better. Then when you know 
better, do better.” Maya Angelou      
 

Dear Parents, 

A reminder that we are creating our own Marazion roadmap out of lockdown.  We hope that we can 

go back to the same start and finish time for the school day from Monday 14th June – see below – 

and to have full school days back on Fridays from Friday 25th June. We are also working on our 

‘COVID Keeps’ – for example, Class Bubble break times; high expectations for hygiene in and around 

school; no parking on School Lane with everyone walking (or biking or scootering!) the last part of 

their journey to school.    Thanks again for all of your continued brilliant support and patience for 

all of the changes and the changes back! 

 

Current Covid-19 Restrictions 

Some of the rules on what you can and cannot do changed on 17th May. For more information, follow 

the link below: 

(COVID-19) Coronavirus restrictions: what you can and cannot do - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

 

Parents’ Meetings (PMs) – from NEXT Monday 24th May 

PMs are from Monday 24th May across all classes, via Teams or Zoom.  Please can you look out for 

emails from your child’s class teacher with more information about times and dates for these 

meetings. Please contact the school office if you have any queries.  Please note that there are NO 

one to one sessions next week due to Parents’ Meetings but after school clubs continue as normal. 

 

Marazion School Classes 2021-22 

Below is a reminder of the classes from September 2021: 

Year R/1: Mr Mitten 

Year 1/2: Miss Hall 

Year 3/4: Mrs Holmes; Mrs Rescorla 

Year 4/5: Mr Groom 

Year 6: Mr Searle 

 

Race for Race Equality – NEXT Tuesday 25th May 

As a whole school, we are taking part in the Race for Race Equality on Tuesday 25th May. This links 

to our assembly theme for this half term, looking at Black History as part of our shared history. We 

are running laps around the field from 9.15-9.30am.  Children are asked to come into school wearing 

their school PE kit with a donation of £1, which will raise funds for Kowetha, a local community group 

of parents and carers living in the West of Cornwall who are raising BME and dual heritage children. 
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Year 6 Oxford Residential Visit 2021 – Due NEXT Friday 28th May 

A reminder that a £20 non-refundable deposit is due, by NEXT Friday 28th May, to secure your 

child’s place on the visit.  Thanks. 

 

Marazion School Start/ Finish Time 

From Monday 14th June we are having the same start/finish time for all classes but there are some 

‘COVID Keeps’ (CKs) as well.  The Marazion School day will now start @ 8.45am and finish @ 3pm. 

The playground, classrooms and a NEW Reading Room (RR) will be open from 8.30am.  Children can 

choose to stay on the playground, go to their classrooms or go to the RR.  Children can be dropped 

off from 8.30am but must be in school for 8.45am.  CKs: children/parents usually arriving at the 

playground gate can line up on the rainbows on the pavement and only children will go into the 

playground. Children are collected from the playground gate at the end of the day – again with 

parents using the rainbows; Courage and Empowerment continue to use the school drive/the playing 

field to arrive and leave; there is no parking on School Lane with everyone walking (or biking or 

scootering!) the last part of their journey to school.  Please note that Breakfast Club is 7.45am to 

8.45am from 14th June. 

 

In School 

Suncream and hats: Please note that during the summer term it is important that you send your 

child into school with a named bottle of sun cream and a suitable hat to screen them from the sun. 

This is important for children in all classes. Thanks.  School Visits: Faith are off to Geevor Mine on 

Tuesday 25th May. Children are to wear their own clothes and also bring a waterproof coat/ sun hat 

and sun cream as the weather is rather changeable at the moment. Please ensure that your child has 

a packed lunch and a refillable water bottle as well. Children are back before the end of the normal 

school day. Courage are going to Helston Museum followed by a visit to the Victorian Village and 

Britain in the Blitz on Wednesday 26th May. Children need to be in school for an early start @ 8:15am 

and are back in school for a later pick up @ 4pm. Children need a bag, waterproof coat and a refillable 

water bottle as well as a packed lunch.  Hey Human (HH) single: Courage recorded HH yesterday.  

Massive thanks to Sam for doing a wonderful job recording the song, capturing and inspiring the very 

best of the children’s singing 😊 HH is released on the morning of Friday 4th June both nationally 

and internationally! 

 

Say Thank you to Someone Somehow 

Lots of us said THANK YOU to lots of different people during lockdown, including taking part in the 

NHS Clap for Carers.  We want to keep doing this, so every week one class will choose who they want 

to say thank you to. This week Faith want to thank all activists who are using their voice to 

change the world. We also clapped together as a whole school to say thank you during today’s Zoom 

Celebration Assembly.  
 

Marazion Playing Field Playground 

A reminder to inform the school office on 01736 710618, the Marazion Town Clerk at 

Tracey.Unstead@maraziontowncouncil.gov.uk and phone the Police on 101 if it is a non-emergency if 

you witness any anti-social behaviour on the playground. If you consider it to be a more serious 

problem please call 999. We are so lucky to have this wonderful space and we all have a duty to keep 

it a safe and happy place for us all to enjoy. 
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PE and School Sport 

Empowerment PE sessions: For the rest of this half term, Year 6 are at the beach on Tuesday 

afternoons for their PE sessions.  They are back in school before the end of the school day. Class 

Bubble Summer Sports Clubs (CBSSCs) – these clubs are running on a rota, starting with Faith and 

Hope: Faith Multi Skills Club - Tuesdays from 27th April to 25th May; Hope Multi Skills Club - 

Thursdays from 29th April to 27th May. Gym and Swimming Sessions: A reminder that Gym (children 

in Love) and swimming (Year 6) sessions start after half term. Optional PE Homework: For May we 

are asking you to take part in a new or different sport and let Mr Tanner know how you get on.  Over 

the next few weeks, our Sports Leaders will also let us know what they have been trying out. 

 

Stars of the Week 

In Class: Love: Bella for incredible writing in her pirate story; Hope: Chloe P for being a superstar 

learner; Faith: Winnie for superb skills in Woodland School and for being such a kind and caring 

member of Faith Class; Courage: Chloe H for her wonderful positive attitude to her work and 

learning; Empowerment: Morgan for outstanding work in maths.  Sporting: YR/KS1: Florence for 

her amazing enthusiasm; KS2: Rufus for his brilliant surfing skills. Music: YR/KS1: Ruby for fabulous 

singing and timing; KS2: Logan Ch for fantastic ukulele chord changes.  

 

Certificate Awards  

Children are awarded merits for demonstrating a great attitude to their work, friends, adults and 

the environment.  Children who have earned 40 merit certificates: Vinnie and Lily G. Children who 

earned 60 merit certificates: Nathan, Teddy, Emily M-I, Ezra, Alex, Amy Rose, Daisy T, 

Jacob, Noah, Jonboy, Sammy, Teagan, Chloe H, Darcy, Nyla, Olivia, Scarlett, Sebe, Tallulah, 

Toby M, Logan Ch, Morgan and Rufus. Children who have earned 80 merit certificates: Zach and 

Christina.  

 

Good Manners @ Lunch Time and Breakfast Club 

We celebrate with children who have displayed fantastic manners at Lunchtime, and during 

Breakfast Club, as part of our Monday morning assembly. This week congratulations to: Sebe 

(Breakfast Club) Alice, Nhovi, Blue and Gracie (Lunchtime). 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Happy Birthday 

Happy Birthday to Logan Ck, Kodie and Harrison who celebrated their birthdays this week.  Many 

Happy Returns to you all ☺ 

 

Dates for the Diary w/c 24th May 2021 

Monday 24th May-Friday 28th May: NO One to One Sessions 

Monday 24th May-Friday 28th May: Parents Meetings  

Tuesday 25th May: Race for Race Equality, am; Faith @ Geevor Mine; Empowerment @ beach for 

PE, pm; Faith Multi Skills Summer Sports Club 

Wednesday 26th May: Courage Class @ Helston Museum and Flambards - EARLY 8.15am drop off 

and LATER 4pm pick up  

Thursday 27th May: Hope Multi Skills Summer Sports Club 

Friday 28th May: Friday Afternoon Choice Boards, pm 

 


